MINUTES OF THE DECEMBER 2011  
MEETING OF THE GRADUATE COUNCIL

The Graduate Council held its regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, December 7, 2011 in Plaster Student Union, Room 315 A&B.  Chair Eric Nelson called the meeting to order at 3:30.

Members Present:
Drs. Berg, Berquist, Brigden, Calihman, Camp, Chuchiak, Claborn, Garland, Given (for Finch), Greene, Haslam, Keller, Leibert, Little, Mitra, Nelson, Oatman, Quebbeman, Robinson, Scott, Sexton, Shah, Smith, Sobel, Swearingen and Whisenhunt;  Ms. Flynn, Ms. Miller and Ms. Riccardi
Members Absent:  Drs. Carmack, Cuebas, Franklin, Hickey, Kahol, Pavlowsky, Perryman, Qiu, Slattery, Tomasi and Zimmerman
Guests:  Dr. Libby Rozell; Ms. Jennifer Kautzman, Ms. Mina Ibrahim, Ms. Elizabeth Brooks
Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Dr. Scott and seconded by Dr. Camp to approve the minutes from the November, 2011 meeting.  The motion was unanimously approved.

Committee Reports  

Report of the Council Chair -  Eric Nelson

The Midwestern Associate For Graduate Schools (MAGS) has announced the Excellence in Teaching Award competition to recognize the importance of excellence in teaching, and the preparation of graduate students for future service as college and university faculty.  One award will be given to a Masters student each year.  Each award will include a citation and a $750 honorarium that will be presented at the annual MAGS meeting (April 11-13, 2012).  As a MAGS member institution, we may submit one nomination. In view of the very tight timeline for the 2012 competition, we are asking for nominations from Program Coordinators and/or GC members before January 16, 5:00 pm.  To be eligible, a teaching assistant must be teaching his/her own class(es) in the spring 2012 semester.  Nominations should include a nomination letter explaining why this TA should be selected.  A resume showing the teaching experience of the nominee is also required, and any supportive materials that make the nominee stand out from other TAs is welcome. 

Report of the Graduate Dean – Pawan Kahol
No report.  For a complete listing of announcement and deadlines, see the “Graduate College Update” at http://graduate.missouristate.edu/council.htm under the Graduate Council section.  
Report of the Graduate Faculty Membership Committee – Sue Robinson

The following departmental criteria was approved:


Hospitality and Restaurant Administration
The following faculty were approved for full graduate faculty status:
Melissa Dallas
HRA
Research 

Phillip Finley
PSY
Research
Carl Riegel
HRA
Research

The following people were approved for probational graduate faculty status:
Stephanie Hein
HRA
Research

Tabled by committee for additional information: 
Eugene Han
CLSE
Clinical

Andrew Homburg
MUS
Research

Melissa Hudson
AGR
Research 

Chin-Feng Hwang
AGR
Research

Report of the Graduate Grievance Committee – Bob Quebbeman
No report from the Grievance Committee.  The GRE ad hoc committee will be meeting this week to make recommendations for standards using the new GRE scoring.  
Report of the Graduate Scholarship Committee – Heather Carmack
No report.      
Report of the Graduate Recruitment Committee – David Claborn
The committee is planning to meet face-to-face with each program director to find out what each program is doing and what recruitment practices are working for their area.
Mina Ibrahim and Elizabeth Brooks (both GAs in the Gradate Office) explained that they have made 3 templates for program brochure development.  They will also be doing an inventory of the brochures that the Graduate College has and will be contacting each program is more brochures are needed or if the program needs to update the brochure.  They also reminded the Council that the Graduate College is offering up to $400 for the printing of new brochures.  
Report of the Graduate Student Council – Sarah Riccardi
An investigative committee has been established to look at printing a graduate student journal.
Report of the Graduate Screening Committee – Deanne Camp
The following Non-Substantive Proposals were reported:
Course Change 


MUS 683 Music of the Renaissance – change periodicity

MUS 684 Music of the Baroque Era – change periodicity

MUS 685 Music of the Classical Era – change periodicity

MUS 686 Music of the Romantic Era – change periodicity

MUS 687 Music of the 20th Century – change periodicity

The following Substantive Proposals were approved:
New Change


ANT 605 Ethnohistory

ANT 651 Lithics

ANT 652 Zooarchaeology

Unfinished Business
None.
New Business
None.  

Program
Jenifer Kautzman, Assistant Registrar and Coordinator of Veteran Student Services, spoke to the Council about the Veteran Services program on campus.  She explained that in June 2010, MSU received 3 year, $386,000 grant from the Department of Education for the Veterans Incentive Program (VIP).  MSU was the only university in Missouri to receive this grant and only one of 3 universities in the Midwest.  The VIP is a program designed to assist the Veteran population with their pursuit of higher education.  Through the program, Veterans received assessments, mentorship, peer tutoring, and outreach.  Veterans must apply to be accepted into the grant program.  Once admitted, each student must meet with a program staff member at least once each semester.  The VIP program will assist students with financial issues (personal and educational), emotional assistance (help with referrals for on and off campus assistance), and academic issues (peer tutoring or use of the Bear Claw).  The grant also allowed for a dedicated Veterans lounge in CAR 315.  The lounge has seating, coffee, computers and printers, and gives Veterans a place to talk or study.  Although the grant is only for a 3 year period, MSU can apply for additional funding to continue the program.  There is also a major recruitment plan for the spring semester when a new full-time grant administrator is hired.  Recruitment trips are planned to area bases, and Reserve and National Guard units.  There are also discussions being held to work on collaborative opportunities with Fort Leonard Wood.

Another aspect of the office is Veterans Students Services.  This part of the office helps all Veterans on campus whether or not they are part of the VIP grant.  Assistance includes a University Certifying Official, GI Bill payment issues, registration assistance and recruiting and retention.    A food bank is also available in the Veterans Services Office (CAR 314) to assist the Veteran students and their families.
Ms. Kautzman emphasized that for the first time, MSU has a complete office to assist Veterans.  She asked that any Veteran - -whether student, staff or faculty - - please let the office know they are on campus so that a better “community” can be established.  In addition, if any faculty member has a student that they know is a Veteran, please encourage that student to contact Veteran Services.  Or if the student is having any issues, the faculty member is encouraged to contact Veteran Services to see what assistance might be available to the student.
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 4:15.  The next meeting of the Graduate Council will be on Wednesday, January 18, 2012 in Plaster Student Union, room 314.
Eric Nelson, Chairperson
